
 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Memo 

 
To: BQ Board, District and Club Secretaries 

From:  Brett Wilkie, CEO 

Date: 26 September 2023 

Re: Bowls Queensland By-Laws Ref: 23016 

 

 
 
Please find attached updated Bowls Queensland By-Laws. 
 
These By-Laws were updated in 2019 after changes were discussed at the BQ Council Meeting and 
approved by the BQ Board.  
            
This continued as the By-Laws up until changes were made in April this year when a word document being 
worked on became corrupted; when all information was recovered an incorrect version (previous 2019) 
was updated and placed on the BQ website. 
 
The BQ staff have now put together the correct 2023 set of By-Laws which incorporates both updates from 
2019 and April 2023. 
 
Following discussion at the recent BQ Council Meeting, there has also been an adjustment to the wording 
regarding “open” pennant in section 12.4 and attire in 14.1 and 14.5.  
 
 
Kind Regards  

 
Brett Wilkie 
CEO 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 


